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1. The Programme Committee reviewed a report on changes in the programme budget for 
1986-1987, attached as an annex to this document. This report was submitted by the 
Director-General for the information of the Committee and of the Executive Board in 
accordance with resolution WHA35.2 of the Thirty-fifth World Health Assembly (1982) and with 
the procedures agreed upon for operating a new mechanism, through the Director-General1 s 
Development Programme, for the adjustment of imbalances or deficiencies in the programme 
budget• The changes reported by the Director-General represented increases in the budgetary 
allocations for global and interregional activities in five programmes which had been 
identified by the Executive Board and the Health Assembly during their review of the proposed 
programme budget for 1986-1987 as meriting additional financial support. The Committee noted 
that any significant changes that might have been made in regional programmes would be 
reported upon directly by the Regional Directors to the Board at its seventy-seventh session 
in January 1986. 

2. These increases, totalling US$ 1 700 000, have been made by utilizing funds available 
for this purpose in the Director-General1 s Development Programme in accordance with the 
above-mentioned procedures. The five programmes and the amounts of the increases in their 
budgetary allocations for 1986-1987 are: (i) programme 2.4 (External coordination for health 
and social development) for emergency relief, $ 250 000; (ii) programme 3.3 (Health systems 
research),求 500 000; (iii) programme 12.2 (Essential drugs and vaccines) for the Action 
programme on essential drugs and vaccines, i 250 000; (iv) programme 13,6 (Cardiovascular 
diseases), $ 400 000; and (v) programme 13.17 (Other noncommunicable disease prevention and 
control activities) for integrated disease control and monitoring, i 300 000. 

3. Members of the Programme Committee noted that these increases responded in a highly 
satisfactory manner to the comments and suggestions made by the Board and the Health Assembly 
in this respect when they reviewed the proposed programme budget for 1986-1987• They 
expressed their full support for the increases in the budgetary allocations for the 
above-mentioned activities. e 

4. In reviewing the proposed activities for emergency relief operations, the Committee 
commended the emphasis being placed by the programme on strengthening national capacity for 
emergency preparedness. The Committee endorsed the Director-General1 s intention to use 
additional resources to accelerate the national programme on essential drugs in Zimbabwe, and 
to mobilize additional external resources for this purpose, as a working model of a 
successful essential drugs programmes in a developing country. 

5. It was explained that although the specific additional health systems research 
activities being developed for 1986-1987 were not presented in detail in the report at this 
stage, it was the intention of the Director-General to review and approve with care each 
specific proposal received from countries in the light of demonstrated absorptive capacity, 
and the detailed activities and their eventual outcome would be reported to the Executive 
Board. 
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6. It was noted that in the area of cardiovascular diseases WHO was following two lines of 
emphasis: first, the epidemiological analysis of trends, determinants and effectiveness of 
community-based interventions (e.g. the WHO MONICA project); and second, the development of 
the operational means of integrating cardiovascular and other noncommunicable disease 
prevention and control functions as part of primary health care. The Director-General 
explained that he had been using other available funds and external resources for innovative 
activities in smoking and health. It was noted that additional resources were being used to 
strengthen a network of collaborating centres, and developing methodology and demonstration 
projects for the integrated prevention and control of noncommunicable diseases. 

1 • In concluding its review of the report on changes in the programme budget for 1986-1987, 
the Committee commended the Director-General for the action taken in line with the views and 
guidance of the Board and Health Assembly. 


